
Engayne Primary School 
Severn Drive 

Upminster 
Essex RM14 1SW 

 
Headteacher:  

Mrs. S. Sankey 
BA (Hons.), NPQH 

 
contact@engayne.co.uk 

www.engayne.co.uk 
 

Tel: 01708-223492  
 

Engayne Newsletter 

Spring 2024 Second Half Term  

HOUSEPOINTS 

The winning house for 
Spring 2 is:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With 2252 housepoints  

Children from Aqua 
house can wear non-
uniform on Monday 

15th April  

 

What’s happening at Engayne? 

Have a lovely Easter weekend and hopefully some of you have some extra family time to 
enjoy.  

For a short half term the children have been busy with crafts in reception, cafe in year 1 and a 
fantastic performance in year 5.  Years 3 and 4 will be inviting grown-ups into school in the 
summer term.  

Thank you to the EPFA and adults who supported the discos and attending the ball. It is very 
much appreciated, as ever.  

We return to school on Monday 15th April.  Regards Mrs Sankey    

The Big Walk and Wheel 

For the last 2 weeks the Junior Travel Ambassadors have been doing a 
fabulous job collecting all of the data about numbers of children 
walking, scooting and cycling to school every day from each classroom 

and entering this on the Sustrans Big Walk and Wheel website. (Well done Jayden, Ruby, 
James, Francesca and Thomas).   

Thanks to everyone's efforts Engayne currently has the highest percentage for Havering 
Primary Schools of travel to school on foot, cycle or scooter!  

We hope that this will continue after the holiday as the weather brightens and we hope 
to see lots of bikes in the bike shelters!  Miss Brennan. 

Dates for your Diary 

 

15th April: Return to School 

 

19th April: Class Photos 

 

 

22nd May: KS1 Sports Day 

24th May: KS2 Sports Day 

 

FOOTBALL 
On Tuesday 5th March, the boys' football team 
travelled to Harrow Lodge Primary School to 
compete in the semi finals of the Havering 
competition. The boys won their semi finals 
match playing brilliantly and were into the 
finals. After the full time whistle in the final, the 
match was a draw so it went straight to 
penalties. Unfortunately, the team did not win 
on penalties and so Engayne came 2nd overall 
out of 40 schools in Havering. The boys should 
hold their heads' up high and be very proud of 
what they have achieved this year. They 
represented the school very well and performed 
to an extremely high standard. Please join me 
in congratulating the boys for their efforts and 
achievements.      

Mr Nash  

ORIENTEERING 
This half term, Engayne have taken part in Havering's 'Little League' for 
orienteering. Classes have been getting outside to take part in different orienteering 
challenges to try and gain as many points as possible. I'm very pleased to announce 
that we came 2nd in the Borough. Well done to all the children on their fantastic 
efforts!  

Miss Thomas, PE Lead 

Please be considerate of our 
neighbours and do not park 
across their driveways.  
Thank you 



Year 1 Year 2 

Year 3 

Reception                                                 
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Year 4 

Year 5 

 

  

 

 

 

We’ve been busy learning 
lots of new things this term 
in Year 2. 

Olivia  2MI By Dotty 1W 

This term we have been up to exciting lessons such as: 
Oliver Twist in English and rivers in Geography. Oliver Twist 
is a story about an orphan in the Victorian era and lived in a 
Workhouse. He was raised there until he was forced to ask 
for more food which resulted in him being sold to an 
undertaker. In Geography, we learnt about the key parts of 
a river including the source (the start of the river) and the 
mouth (the end of a river). We have also learnt that the 
longest river in the world is the Nile and the largest is the 
Amazon. In PE recently we have 
learnt that sports don't only include 
running. We played curling and were 
put into teams to try to score the 
most points.  

 

By Alex and Brogan 6N     


